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July 1, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Motion 13746 passed by the King County Council on October 8, 2012, requested that an advisory committee on mobility as an element of the health and human services safety net be convened. The purpose of the advisory committee was to assist in the review and development of new King County public transportation fare options for low income persons. The advisory committee was appointed in January and was charged with several responsibilities, including to report back to the Council by July 1, 2013. 

The advisory committee has worked hard to understand the background and context of Metro Transit’s complex fare structure, policies and financial challenges under a compressed timeline. The committee members brought a diverse set of viewpoints to the discussion on low income fares, and it was impressive that they were able to reach consensus on their recommendations. 

As outlined in their final report and recommendations, the advisory committee believes a low income fare program should be created. King County’s emphasis on equity and social justice supports the policy basis for this recommendation. I agree with the committee that a low income fare program would help the County in its pursuit of the stated goal to provide all people and communities with transportation choices. The committee recognized the uncertainty of Metro’s financial situation and other related factors such as coordination with regional transit partners and other fare policy considerations. These are important issues and we look forward to working cooperatively with the Council to address them in the coming months. 

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the Council is a motion acknowledging the final report and recommendations from the low income fare options advisory committee. The advisory committee has asked for a response on the status of the County’s work to follow up on the committee’s recommendations by the end of 2013. As stated above, we look forward to working with the Council over the coming months on this important issue and to developing a coordinated response. 
If you have any questions about this motion, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1619, or at kevin.desmond@kingcounty.gov .  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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